Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Training Leader’s Report for 2012 AGM

Friday Practice

The 5.30-7.00pm session continued with just a few cancellations during the winter when too few ringers and/or faulty sensors for the simulator prevented a worthwhile practice, but thanks to Brian and others experimenting with various reflector and sensor combinations, the front 6 are all currently reliable.  Progress has been steady with most now capable of plain courses of plain bob doubles and hunting on higher numbers.  The immediate targets are to gain more awareness of other bells, especially the surrounding bells during call changes and the treble during methods which will help when ringing touches (i.e. with bobs).

Spectacular progress has been made by David who is proving to be a very competent ringer with the ability to learn new methods and ring by counting places and listening.  Isaac’s listening ability also deserves mention and his enthusiasm as shown in his model working bell.  We have had to say farewell to Moira and Chris (and David) following their move but it is always good to see them when they are in the area.  It was also disappointing to lose most of the other younger learners, but this is expected when teaching ‘tweenagers’ and more than outweighed by two that have stayed.

Child Protection

As we regularly teach minors, CRB checks have been registered for regular helpers and officers (Kevin, Tim, Brian, Susan, Mark, Bill, Priscilla, Eluned).  These were refreshed last year.  All under-18s have filled in a Child Registration Form (including emergency contacts numbers) and these are kept in an envelope in the windowsill cupboard.

Abingdon School Bell Club
This has continued during term-time on Fridays 4-5pm with two boys from the school in regular attendance as well as Messrs Jenkins & Lomax.  Together with our own regulars David & Isaac and support from various people in response to Susan’s rota, this makes for a good practice.  Although neither of the Abingdon School boys are local, their home towers appreciate our intensive training on the simulator.

Susan has not only run this practice (and provided cakes!) but also organised some afternoon outings including visits to Whites of Appleton with the invitation extended to young ringers across the ONBB.  I can move on knowing that Susan is more than capable of taking over training responsibilities.

Thanks again to everyone who has supported either or both of our Friday practices to make it an enjoyable and rewarding experience.

Kevin Beer
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